Capital District Transportation Committee
Regional Transportation Coordination Committee (RTCC) Meeting

July 12, 2021 at 2:00 PM
Meeting Notes

Link to Recording
1. Welcome/Introductions
Robert O’Connell, CareLinks; Angelina Searles, Town of Colonie Senior Resources; Deborah Engel, New Scotland Senior Outreach; Tony Cortese, Community Caregivers; Donna Stressel, Sunnyview Rehabilitation Hospital; Margo Mahoski, Catholic Charities Senior & Caregiver Support Services; Judy Dahoda-Taylor, Saratoga County Office for the Aging; Carol Rosbozom, Rensselaer County Department of Aging; Mary Forman, Schenectady County Senior and Long Term Care Services; Todd Finkle, Rensselaer ARC; Mark Castiglione, Capital District Regional Planning Commission; Peggy Osborne, Town of Bethlehem Senior Services; Kathi Quiles, CDTC; Carrie Ward, CDTC
2. Acceptance of prior meeting notes
Notes were accepted without changes
3. Tools of the Trade Debrief
Carrie asked if it would be better to hold the next workshop in-person or virtually for 2023. The group feels that in-person is a good idea, but would like to hold it in early 2022 if possible
a. Isolation and Health among older Adults (Dr. Kevin Costello, Albany Med)
Carrie spoke about the presentations at the last meeting and how she found it interesting and asked if it was helpful to the group. Angelina found it helpful.
b. Volunteer Recruitment and Retention (2 RSVP’s, Community Caregivers, CareLinks)

This is still quite relevant, and goes hand-in-hand with the conversation about isolation. Robert O’Connell mentioned that being a part of Captain Community Human Services and Care Links, recruiting volunteers continues to be a significant problem, and CareLinks has turned away as many as 20 riders a month. He suggested finding someone outside of our immediate system as a speaker. No other comments were made.
c. Ithaca Mobility as a Service (Dwight Mengel, Tompkins County)

Carrie explained how they spoke about putting this program together before Covid hit and what services they actually provided like rides to vaccines. She asked the group how relevant it seemed since Ithaca is more rural. There were mixed feelings.
d. CDTA FLEX
Carrie mentioned Lindsey Garney and John Scherzer from CDTA came and spoke   on Flex program. It is an online based service in the airport and Wolf Road area, and will be expanding between Mechanicville and Halfmoon.  Robert O’Connell mentioned how this program isn’t much value to his clients because of the lack of assistance and restrictions to those who live in the flex area and are going to destinations outside of the Flex area.
4. NY Connects and 511NY listings

a. www.nyconnects.ny.gov/ > Know What You Need> Transportation, Albany
b. www.511nyrideshare.org/web/statewide-511ny-rideshare/greater-albany-region
c. 211- www.211neny.org/ >Transportation>Senior Ride Programs

Carrie presented the websites. Judy Dahoda-Taylor mentioned the site for NYConnects is not user friendly and it is better for people to call. The group advised that the information on 511 and 211 appears to be satisfactory. Everyone complimented Carrie on her great work.
5. Alliance for Better Health Status
Carrie asked if anyone was working with the Alliance or referring clients. No comments were made.
6. Travel Training 
Carrie spoke about recent webinars about training on using the bus, Uber/Lyft and local services. She asked if anyone thinks this kind of training, beyond travel training for using CDTA, could help people who are using their services. Judy Dahoda-Taylor mentioned that people who can afford services like Uber or Lyft have the resources for someone to help them use these services. Training is of no use to people who cannot afford or cannot use those services. CDTA and their Navigator System is a good program but again people she services cannot get on the bus so it is no help. No other comments were made.
7. Municipal Transition Plans
Carrie explained these help municipalities comply with the Americans with Disabilities Act to bring sidewalks into compliance with ADA. This has been funded by CDTC for a few years. She mentioned Glenville recently finished their plan and where to find that it on their website – Glenville Transition Plan. Comments are due Friday.
The second one being worked on is in Saratoga Springs. Data collection is almost finished. City staff is going out now to wrap up loose ends. This spring we had another solicitation. CDTC will next be working with the City of Albany on their Transition Plan.
8. Senior Transportation Guide

Carrie said the guide is at the printers for final proof. But it is online – Senior Transportation Guide.
9. List of to-do’s

Carrie reviewed the Issues and Opportunities in the 2019 Coordinated Plan to discuss any new information or urgency on any of the items. Regarding Disposal/Transfer of 5310 Funded Vehicles, Todd Finkle mentioned purchasing two vehicles from Schenectady ARC. He found the paperwork and the whole process much easier than anticipated. Regarding Emergency Preparedness for Transportation Disadvantaged Populations, Peggy explained that Albany County has a coordinated transition plan through the sheriff office in case of an emergency evacuation. Other counties have a similar mechanism. 
10. 5310 Update

Carrie noted that the next solicitation is expected soon but the release date remains unknown. An advocate recently contacted CDTC asking about wheelchair charging stations. Carrie advised that it would be an eligible 5310 expense, as it is listed in the Strategies and Actions in the Coordinated Plan.
11. News from around the table

Todd noted they are trying to hire both staff and drivers. Robert reiterated that they still need volunteers and have been rejecting about 20 rides/month. Peggy said their ride requests are down, and had a question for the group on changes to occupancy limitations related to Covid. Todd advised they are still at 50%, requiring masks, and zigzagging seating. Margo mentioned Catholic Charities purchased electrostatic sprayers for sanitizing. Angelina said Colonie Senior Resources has been meeting with people in person since the middle of March. Donna noted that she has been busy since the warmer weather started. Judy said Saratoga County is back to normal. Deb advised that New Scotland has been providing medical rides only for a few months. All drivers are volunteers – some of them request that everyone in the vehicle is masked. They’ve been able to provide 620 rides to vaccines. They lost one vehicle recently. Carol noted that Rensselaer County started medical rides in the last couple of months. They lost drivers during COVID, and are still providing rides 5 days/week, but sometimes with only one vehicle. 
12. Next meeting: October 4th @2pm

We will tentatively plan to hold the meeting in person but will confirm prior to October 4th. Carrie will look into the ability to conduct the meeting in-person with the ability to join remotely.
